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State Regentôs Message 

 

 

 

Dear Arkansas Daughters,  

Welcome to Fall!!!  Or is it?  It is very hard to tell just by looking at the calen-

dar.  The few cooler days we have had are welcome relief for me (my fans 

are getting a little rest).  In some places, the leaves have started to change.  

There is nothing more beautiful than Arkansas scenery.   

Octoberôs National Board of Management meeting was busy.  We had an 

opportunity to visit and tour Hillwood Estate in Washington DC, the legendary 

home of Marjorie Meriwether Post.  As you may remember, she was heiress 

to the General Foods empire.  She and husband, E. F. Hutton, were the par-

ents of actress Dina Merrill.  Her estate is now the home to her breathtaking 

collection that includes pre-Revolutionary Russian art, religious artifacts, and 

wonderful paintings.  It was an experience I will always remember.   

It is with pride that I read about your activities across the state that honored our veterans and their service.  Thank you for 

your continuing dedication to their care and recognition. 

We are taking a bus to Continental Congress next summer.  It is my understanding at this time that we have ñfilled the 
bus.ò  If you still think you might be interested in going, please let our Transportation Coordinator, Gale Markley, know 
(rgmarkley@yahoo.com).  She is keeping a waiting list in case any seats become available.  If you are planning to attend 
Congress, please let me know (Jerriet51@icloud.com), so that I donôt miss any Arkansas Daughter who is in DC that 
week.  
  
Fall started off with a bang and we are just rushing headlong into the holiday season.  Along with that are some very im-

portant deadlines for reporting our work.  Dues are being collected now with a postmark date of December 1 for chapter 
treasurers to send them to NSDAR.  Committee activities are those projects conducted from January 1 ï December 31, 
2017.  You can tell how busy everyone is when you read their reports in the newsletter.  Keep up the good work!   

Then, of course, on Sunday, December 3 is the Open House at the Old State House Museum in Little Rock.  If you have-

nôt been before ï or in a while ï it is a pleasant way to spend Sunday afternoon and chat with visitors who come to see 
the Christmas decorations, hear the wonderful music of the season, and share some sweet fellowship.  AND, what a good 
way to drop in and see our DAR Room.  It is an attraction we are proud to say we support.  Remember that you can get 

points on your CMR for visiting.    

                                                                                                                                                                   

Old State House  

Continued on page 2  



I know for many of our friends and families we have had some tough days during the last few months.  Some friends 

among other state regents have experienced very traumatic events.  My wish for all of you is to be thankful for the 

many blessings we have received and for the strength to handle whatever comes our way. 

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year!   

 

In DAR Service,  

 Jerrie  Townsend  

State Regent, ASDAR 

                                                                               

                       
 

 
Nov. 14   Charlevoix Chapter Meeting 
Dec. 3              Old State House Holiday Reception, Little Rock 
Dec. 5                       Fort Smith Chapter Christmas Luncheon 
Dec. 9                       Frederick Van Patten Chapter Christmas Luncheon 
Dec. 14                     Gilbert Marshall Christmas Tea 
 

2018 Happy New Year 
 
Jan. 03                       Col. David Love Chapter Meeting 
Jan. 13                       Hot Springs of Arkansas Chapter Meeting 
Jan. 27                       James K. Polk Chapter Heritage Tea 
Jan. 31ðFeb. 3         National Board of Management 
Feb. 14                       Ozark Mountains Chapter, 15th Anniversary  
Feb. 19                       Gen. William Lewis Chapter Meeting 
Feb. 24                       Colonial Dames XVIIC State Conference 
Mar. 10                       Little Red River Chapter Meeting 
Mar. 17                       Arkansas C.A.R. State Conference 
Mar. 28                       Executive Committee Meeting 
Mar. 29ð31                Arkansas DAR State Conference 
Apr. 05                        Shawnee District Meeting 
May 12                        Little Rock-Centennial Chapter Meeting 
May 21                        Provincia de La Sal Chapter Meeting 
May 24                        Gilbert Marshall Chapter Meeting 
June 14                       Caddo District Meeting 
June 20ð24               NSDAR Continental Congress 

State Regentõs Calendar for November 2017ñ June 2018 



State Registrarõs Report   Jane Moore, ASDAR Registrar 

The hard work of Arkansas chapter registrars and those who support them has resulted in 33 new members and four 
reinstatements since July.  The new members are spread across 20 chapters.  We also welcome 4 members who 
have transferred in from out of state.  Of the stateôs 43 chapters 31 have had at least one new member by applica-

 

AKANSA FREDERICK VAN PATTEN LITTLE RED RIVER 

Mary Catharine Zahrt Adams Tiffany Fleur Yecke Brooks Lila Dikeman (TI) 

Linda Sue Benton Walker GILBERT MARSHALL LITTLE ROCK-CENTENNIAL 

Kim Ellen Rushing Bailey Theresa Lynne Carroll  Kleinhenz Cassandra Coleman Lautredou (JR) 

ARKADELPHIA Karrie Suzanne Findley Wroten MARION 

Teresa Kay Norsworthy Hagood Rachel  Leigh Kleinhenz Addie (JR) Aimee Marie Henson 

CADRON POST Edith Suzanne Paladino Burton Alma Marie Jones Diemer 

Roberta Loraine Sevier Miller Sarah Taylor Kleinhenz  Bartlett Laura Ashley Cotton Rowland (JR) 

CAPTAIN ROBERT ABERNETHY 
Cynthia Fisher (REIN) 

OZARK MOUNTAINS 

Lana Elizabeth Forrest Pagan 
JAMES K. POLK 

Jessica Lee Humphrey (JR) 

Sandra Lee Forrest Gatling Leslie Carolyn Davis Hanna Julie Jones (REIN) 

CHARLEVOIX 
JOHN CAIN 

Susan Provenza (REIN) 

Nancy Robin Moore 
Theresa Schnabel James 

PINE BLUFF-JOHN MC ALMONT 

COLONEL DAVID LOVE 
Deborah Kay Impson Marshall Julia Ann Jordan Beckham 

Lori Lea Brown 
Dolores Lumpkin (TI) 

STRAWBERRY RIVER 

DARDANELLE ROCK JOHN PERCIFULL 
Arlene LaRue Pierpont Tillery 

Mary Kathryn Kirchner (JR) Beverly Harris Burch Jackson TATES BLUFF 

FORT SMITH JONESBORO Claire McCants (REIN) 

Sarah Ashley Mathis (JR) Betty Sue Spann Childs TEXARKANA 

Rebecca Hassell (TI) Vicki Jaunice Percifull Baugh Judith Ann Brandenburg Helmick 

  Ruth Jefferies (TI) Betty Olema Bowman Brandenburg 

      

  
/ƻŘŜǎΥ WwҐWǳƴƛƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ¢LҐ¢ǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ LƴΣ w9LbҐwŜƛƴǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ 

Please welcome these new members  



 

 

 

  

  

  

   

  

Chaplainôs Necrology Report  

Sharon Wyatt, Chaplain 

  

Sonia Riffle Ingram 

Pine Bluff-John McAlmont Chapter 

12/24/2016 

  

Naomi Nan Turner Merchant 

Hot Springs of Arkansas Chapter 

7/23/2017 

  

Adair Gladys Crane Atkinson 

Akansa Chapter 

8/13/2017 

  

Francille Riggins Seymour 

John Perciful Chapter 

9/9/2017 

  

Dorothy Worsham Bailey 

Little Rock-Centennial Chapter 

9/13/2017 

 

 

 

  

 

Danna Sumners Wood 

Maria Van Buren Chapter 

9/17/2017 

  

Judith Austen Luthin 

Captain Nathan Watkins Chapter 

9/18/2017 

 

Aileen Isabel Wilson Bissing 

Akansa Chapter 

9/29/2017  

 

Franki Clark Gill 

Abendschone Chapter 

9/30/2017 

  

Freddie Mae Murley Smith 

Robert Crittenden Chapter 

10/3/2017 

Our Dear Heavenly Father we are thankful for the remembrance of these dear sisters. We are thank-

ful for their friendship and service to the National Society Daughters of the American Revolution.    

We treasure the many memories we hold so dear. Amen   

 



 

 

ASDAR Honorariums and Memorials                                                                   

August 2017 through October  2017 by Carol Miles, Treasurer 

 

Jerrie Townsend, State Regentôs Project 

Memorial to Anne Queen from Elizabeth Wisner, General William Lewis Chapter 

Honorarium to Jerrie Townsend from Wataseka District  

  

DAR Room 

Memorial to James Mongno from Susan Veal, Akansa Chapter 

  

Crossnore School General Fund 

Memorial to Aileen Bissing from Akansa Chapter 

  

Jacksonville Museum of Military History 

Memorial to James Joseph Mongno from Major Jacob Gray Chapter 

 

Jacksonville Friends of the Animals 

Memorial to James Joseph Mongno from ASDAR Executive Board 

 



NSDAR CONTINENTAL CONGRESS BUS TRIP 

Washington, D.C.  June 17ðJune 26, 2018 

 

Hello, Arkansas Daughters! 

The wheels on the bus go around and aroundéAGAIN! AR Daughters will travel by chartered bus to Washington, 
D.C. for the 127th NSDAR Continental Congress. You do not have to be a member of the AR Society to go on this 
trip. Husbands and travel buddies are welcome!   

Our travel plans are different this year! The bus will depart Little Rock on Sunday, June 17, 2018. If you live in NE 
Arkansas, weôll pick up/drop off in West Memphis. We will be spending that night in Roanoke, VA, en route to Phila-
delphia, PA. We will travel to Philadelphia on Tuesday, June 18, where weôll spend two nights. On Wednesday, June 
19, we will visit the Museum of the American Revolution, and other sites in the city. Weôll depart Philly on June 20, for 
the short trip into Washington, D.C. We will register for Congress before checking into the Hamilton Hotel. The Hamil-
ton is located at 1001 14

th
 St. NW, which will be familiar to many of you as being nearer to NSDAR headquarters, and 

back in our ñold neighborhoodò near The Willard Hotel.  

After an action-packed week, NSDAR business and fun, the bus will depart for the return trip home on MONDAY, 
June 25. We will overnight in Knoxville, TN on our return, and arrive back in Little Rock/West Memphis on Tuesday, 
June 26, 2018.  

Hereôs whatôs included in the $1800.00 per person trip package:  

Bus transportation and refreshments on the bus to and from Washington, D.C. 

GROUP bus transportation to and from NSDAR Constitution Hall & the Grand Hyatt 

Hotel overnight stays in Roanoke, VA and Knoxville, TN 

Two nights stay & breakfast at the Sheraton Philadelphia Society Hill Hotel 

Tickets & Tours for Museum of the American Revolution and other sites in Philly 

Five nights stay at The Hamilton Hotel in Washington, D.C. 

Many seats have already been reserved! Reservations must be made for the trip by January 1, 2018 with a 
$450.00 per person, non-refundable deposit required by that date. Payment in full is due by May 1, 2018. 
No exceptions. You may pay for the trip in full at any time, or choose to make installment payments using 
the following schedule:  

March 1, 2018: $450.00, April 1, 2018: $450.00, May 1, 2018: $450.00 

Checks should be made payable to ASDAR (with a memo for CC bus trip) and mailed to: 

Carol Miles, ASDAR Treasurer 

2807 Valley West Ct.,  Rogers, AR 72756 

Does your husband and/or children need gift ideas for your birthday, Christmas, etc.? Ask them to contrib-
ute to your D.C. trip fund! Make plans now to attend. I look forward to hearing from you SOON! 

 

Gale Markley, Trip Coordinator 

Email:  rgmarkley@yahoo.com 

Phone: 870-761-4109 

Thank you for your overwhelming response to the 

ASDAR bus to Philadelphia/Washington D.C. and the 

127th NSDAR Continental Congress.  The bus is FULL! 

Congratulations to those of you who responded so 

quickly!  Iôll start a ñstand byò list for anyone who is inter-

ested in going, should a seat become available due to 

cancellation.  Gail 



NSDAR Roster Books  

 

Roster book purchases are welcome 

at $15. per issue plus a mailing fee of 

$3 for 1 book. $50. for the 4 volume 

set plus a $5. mailing fee.  The next 

on-site sales opportunity will be at 

ASDAR state conference in 

March.  After that date the books will 

go to the ASDAR storage facility. The 

inventory I have is 5 four volume sets; 

2 volumes of 2nd supplement; 1 vol-

ume of 3rd supplement & 2 volumes 

of supplement 4.  

DAR FOREST REDEDICATION 

By Junelle Mongno 

On September 30, 2017, I attended the Marion and Fort Smith Chapters rededication of one of the Arkansas DAR Forests locat-

ed north of Crawford County Road 38.  The program was conducted by State Regent Jerrie Townsend and included the unveil-

ing of the new marker installed to replace the original plaque that had been missing for many years. The new bronze plaque was 

provided by the Forestry Service.  The event was credited to a local senior citizen who for some time had wanted the plaque 

replaced as it held such special importance to the community.  Following the ceremony, a reception was held at the Locke Com-

munity Building.  But, what is the history of this program? 

Mrs. Henry M. Robert, President General, started the Penny Pine program in 1939 

as one of her Golden Jubilee National Projects.  She wanted each state to have 

a memorial forest by 1941, the end of the NSDAR 50th Anniversary.  Each NSDAR 

chapter was to pledge one acre of pine seedlings.  At $5 an acre at a penny each, 

that would provide 500 trees.  The plant-ing and care of the trees was to be com-

pleted by the Civilian Conservation Corp (CCC) under the U.S. Forestry Service 

supervision.   

The CCC, proposed by President Franklin D. Roosevelt to offer employment for 

Americans out of work due to the failing economy and to help the suffering Nation-

al Forests, would put millions of young people to work and revitalize the forests.  

The National Forest Service began the program of replanting and growing pines in National nurseries around the country with the 

CCCôs help.  The pines were to be sold for a penny a tree to organizations and individuals to share the projectôs cost ï thus the 

Penny Pines title.  People filled buckets placed at stores and post offices and this is how the NSDAR became involved.  Most of 

the states participated but some did not in part due to prolonged droughts in those states. 

Arkansas has 3 such DAR Forests.  During Mrs. Charles H. Millerôs term as ASDAR State Regent, 25 acres and a bronze marker 

were dedicated in the White Rock Ranger District of the Ozark National Forest as part of the Arkansas DAR Golden Jubilee Pro-

ject.  A second forest of 5000 trees in a 20-acre plot six miles east of Mount Ida was planted by the Centennial Chapter of Little 

Rock (now merged into Little Rock Centennial Chapter) on March 22, 1939.  The third Arkansas DAR forest of 4000 trees was 

planted by the Pine Bluff Chapter in the Arkansas National Forest in St. Francis County.  

éééééééééé.. 

 



DAR New Horizons Project 

By Marilyn Sickel and Martha Harrell 

 

My DAR New Horizons Project continues for me long after the New Horizons Project paperwork is completed. 

 

I completed the required modules for the DAR New Horizons Project earlier this summer. Although, my Individual Project Module 

continues. To refresh, I chose to assist in the reconstruction of the city cemetery data, after finding out all records were destroyed 

in a fire in the 1940s. My thought being that since these records are still being hand written, this same thing could happen today. 

Thank goodness my sister agreed to help me with the project at the Lakeside Cemetery in Des Arc, Prairie County, Arkansas. 

 

I was so naive at the onset of this project. ñSure, I can do this. It wonôt take but a few weeksò. Itôs a 25 acre cemetery with 22 sec-

tions. Well, the inventory was the easy part. The tombstones have all been digitally photographed. The data on the tombstones has 

been entered into the database - with the correct alignment designated in the cemetery. And finally, pictures have been resized 

and uploaded onto the FindAGrave.com website; now approaching 3,000 entries. Okay, done, right? .....well, not quite..... 

 

What I wasnôt prepared for was the intense research for all the Unknown / Unmarked gravesites. Now, almost two years into this 

project, my sister, Martha Hambrick Harrell and I (Marilyn Hambrick Sickel), have been diligent in our cemetery research. Many 

records of the early lot purchases were never recorded, thus adding more grief to our project. 

 

Cemetery Records Research - The extant cemetery records have two indices: 1) Lot Purchases and 2) Known Interments. These 

records are being cross referenced as we try to reconcile them against each other. Martha keeps both sets of records open on her 

computers to see who purchased the lot(s) and then, how many of the lots actually contain interments. That data then tells us how 

many gravesites are still unused. In some instances it also indicates the gravesites that have been used, yet have no grave mark-

ers. As of this writing, she has progressed mid-way through the surnames, alphabetically. 

 

Individual Research - I have been relegated to the duty of researching those individuals that have only a death date and a name - 

from the ñKnown Intermentsò records. They have been given permission by a lot owner (or relative?) to be buried somewhere in the 

cemetery and we need to know which lot and which owner gave them their lot. The deceased did not purchase a lot prior to their 

demise, but they are listed in the Interment records, so where are they buried? 

Epilogue: 

I believe that this project will never be totally complete. We are giving it our best efforts to solve some questions. Eventually, we will 

leave these cemetery records in the best condition, ever. I am guessing that another year should see us winding down our project; 

about as far as we think we can go with it, anyway. That said, there will still be a need for further research for generations to come. 

Every day a new family genealogist begins their family research challenge. Some of them will link to this cemetery with their newly 

found family data. They will continue to rebuild these cemetery records. 

 

Marilyn & Martha  

Arkansas Post Chapter Members 

Martha on the tailgate, and her faithful hus-

band, Dennis - driving, heading home with 

our stuff, after a full day in the cemetery.   

Des Arc, Prairie County, Arkansas, USA  

Lakeside Cemetery                                          

Latitude: 34.9786, Longitude: -91.5036 


